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RETURNING TO SCHOOL 
22 October 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
 
From 25 October, all other students will resume their normal onsite classes, online learning will cease and is not available 
as an option. All students are expected to return to school. 
 
As a part of this process it is important to be aware of the following: 
 

- all school loaned equipment is required to be returned to the front office to be signed back in for general use 
on site. This includes any text books, computers and dongles. This can happen at any time from now but is to 
be returned upon students’ return to school. 
 

- Masks are mandatory on school busses and on site while at school. 
 

- Students cannot borrow equipment - they must have their own pens, pencils etc required for their learning. 
 

- The canteen will only be available for online purchases to be delivered to the students in their designated 
playground areas. This can be done through the school website. This will be reviewed to full functioning as 
soon as possible. 
 

- Students are required to bring their own refillable drink bottle for water from the water fountains, bubblers 
are not to be used. 
 

- Students will be expected to have with them and use their Yondr pouches. 
 

- There will be movement around the school and playground restrictions for an indefinite period of time. This 
will be relayed to students when they return.  
 

- Playground duty areas and movement around the school is displayed on the front office doors and near the 
library. Students will be given this information on Monday. Students need to move in one direction- up from 
the school through C, B and A block and from the top of the school through Science, TAS and CAPA blocks- 
moving only in one direction. 
 

- Roll call will be: 
 

o Year 7 in the Quad near the office,  
 

o Year 8 in the quad near the canteen 
 

o Year9 on the basketball courts near the barn 
 

o Year 10 on the basketball courts near the studio 
 

o Year 11 in the hall 
 

- The school uniform shop is under restrictions, please order online or book for an appointment. 
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As per Department guidelines, there will be some check-in assessments carried out upon return to school so student 
progress and improvement can be assessed and teaching programs developed to meet the needs of the students. 
 
If you have any questions please email the school so we can assist you. We are looking forward to seeing everyone back 
on site very soon. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Samoan Forrest 
Acting Principal 


